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Happy Easter! 

Editor’s Note: I apologize for not publishing March’s 
Newsletter.  I was in the hospital with complications 
(blood clots) from prostate surgery.  I’m fine now, but 
still recovering. 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers, 

April is here, and Easter is 
very near.  May Our risen 
Lord bless you and your fami-
ly during the Easter season 
and the coming year.  

We will have elections for of-
ficers for our 2019-2020 Columbian year. Please attend 
the next meetings to nominate and elect your new 
board of officers. This is your council, you owe it to 
yourself to exercise your right to vote and take part in 
directing the upcoming year. 

Congratulations to Freddie Vidrio and his Corned Beef 
team for a great dinner. Everyone had a wonderful time 
at the well-orchestrated dinner. Everything was tasteful-
ly prepared by our kitchen staff led by Pete McCormick. 
Both our bar and coffee bar were well attended. Many 
of our guests were lucky and walked out with one of the 
door prizes that were generously donated by the broth-
ers. 

I would also like to thank all our brothers and guests 
that helped clean up and that did the linens. 

A big thank you for all the brothers that returned at 6am 
the next day to prepare our monthly World Famous 
Pancake Breakfast. It was one of our best attended 
breakfasts. Now is the time ot be part of the next break-
fast. Yes, This Sunday will be our April breakfast. We 
could use YOUR help. We begin at 6am and finish 
around 11-11:30am. We need your help any time during 
the event. 

We need 10-15 Knights to help set up about 600 
chairs at St. Mary’s High School this Friday (4/5/19) 
at 9PM. Yes, that is 9 PM. (St. Mary’s is hosting a B 
Ball Turney that will end at 9pm.) The chairs are need-
ed early Sat. morning for the diocesan ministry fair. 

GK Bill Nahorn III 

PRAYER FOR INCREASED MEMBERSHIP 

Lord, we pray for a fruitful increase in the membership 
of our Knight’s of Columbus Catholic Men’s organiza-
tion. 

Through your grace, may our words and actions draw 
many young and saintly men from all walks of life. 

May they be inspired by the virtues of our founder, Fa-
ther Michael McGivney and through the intercession of 
Your Blessed Mother, may we welcome them into our 
councils. 

We ask this in the Name of our Lord, Jesus Christ, 

In union with the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

SPIRITUAL ADVISER’S COLUMN 
By Deacon Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD 

How had your Lenten journey 
go?  Hope you found more 
energy, more meaning, and 
new growth during this time.  
But at the end, it goes back to 
the beginning, that is, obedi-
ence.  The following is a good 
reflection of it: 

Scripture 
“But take care and watch yourselves closely, so 
as neither to forget the things that your eyes 
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have seen nor to let them slip from your mind all 
the days of your life; make them known to your 
children and your children’s children.” 
Deuteronomy 4:9 
 

Reflection 
If there is any word that disturbs people in our 

society, it is the word obedience.  When we look 

for definitions of the verb “to obey” in the dic-

tionary, we find that it means to comply with a 

command or direction, to do what someone says, 

to carry out the orders of someone in authority.  

In our hyper-individualistic world, we rankle at 

the thought of someone imposing his or her will 

on our behavior.  This influences our reaction to 

the readings from Scripture which call us to obey 

God and his teachings. 

In the languages of both Old and New Testa-

ments, the verb “to obey” means “to listen to.”  

Obedience in the Bible then has to do with lis-

tening to the call of God with an open heart and 

giving a wholehearted response.  Obedience is a 

heart to heart relationship with God. 

So when we ask ourselves the question “what is 

God calling us to do in our lives?” we find in the 

Old Testament the basic statutes and ordinances 

God is calling us to follow, most importantly the 

Ten Commandments and the important com-

mentaries we find on them from the prophets.  

God is calling us to understand the centrality of 

making him the center of our lives, which we act 

out in caring for our sisters and brothers. 

In Matthew 5:17–19, Jesus also tells us clearly 

that these are his most important priorities.  We 

are to listen to who God is calling us to be as his 

disciples and recognize that through Jesus, the 

Father’s deepest desires for us will be fulfilled. 

May God Bless You, 

Deacon Ben 

28
TH

 ANNUAL TRIVIA BEE 

The 28
th
 Annual Trivia Bee is scheduled for Friday, April 

26, at 5:00 PM in the Stockton Arena.  According to 
Jack Jacobs, we will be fielding a team, though I do not 

know who will be on the team.  It’s a fun event, so I 
hope that you will attend and cheer on the team. 

The cost is $30 per person, which includes dinner, be-
fore April 12, and $35 thereafter. 

CORNED BEEF AND CABBAGE DIN-

NER 

  

  

Though I was unable to attend the Dinner, Gil Cisneros 
provided the pictures and who helped out.  Without him 
I would not be able to write this article, and to him I owe 
a very big Thank You! 

The following Brother Knights assisted Freddie Vidrio 
and Peter McCormick in putting on another successful 
Dinner:  Jim Beahm, Randy Burns, Tom Cisper, Paul 
Jacobs, Bob & Sharon McKay, Joe Mingram, Bill & 
Marji Nahorn, John & Sylvia Rayray, Rick Riemann, 
Steve & Delores Shelton, Ed Sullivan, and John & Gail 
Tucker. 

MARCH’S PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

  

The Pancake Breakfast was the next day, on March 3
rd

.  
Though tired from yesterday evening’s Corned Beef & 
Cabbage Dinner, the following Brother Knights rallied to 
once again put on a successful Breakfast:  Jim Beahm, 
Randy Burns, Tom Cisper, Ed Hendrickson, Paul Ja-
cobs, Deacon Benjamin Joe, Will Mar, Joe Mingram, 



 

Bill & Marji Nahorn, Dennis Raio, John Rayray, John 
Tucker, Elvin Tyler, and Mike Van Hollebeke.  A num-
ber of Brother Knights helped out at both the Corned 
Beef & Cabbage Dinner and the Pancake Breakfast 

Mike Van Hollebeke belongs to the Cascade Council in 
Everite, Washington.  He was on his way to watch 
Spring Training, and stopped by to help. 

There were also teen volunteers:  Anthony Espino, An-
dre Garcia, Bryan Ibarra, and Julian Maya. 

The first seating was light, but the second seating made 
up for it. 

History was made with Marji Nahorn being the first 
woman to make pancakes at the Breakfast! 

I wish to thank Gil Cisneros for supplying the pictures 
and those who helped out at the Breakfast. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
March Birthdays 

Rev. José M Maghinay 3/5 

Robert L Parrino 3/5 

Harry Stoner 3/13 

Conrad F Acayan 3/14 

Eddie Hopkinson 3/14 

John P Rogers 3/17 

Arnold T Respicio 3/18 

Roger J Roman 3/18 

Joselito M Rebenito 3/20 

Fernando Aninag 3/22 

Antonio Brais 3/27 

Hugo Parra 3/28 

Mark A Ivary 3/29 

Robert P Chinchiolo 3/31 

 

April Birthdays 

Alfred W Haner IV 4/3 

Pablo E Vente  4/5 

Michael P Lynch  4/17 

Robert L Pemberton  4/17 

Brett A Setness  4/19 

Eric Mawson  4/23 

David P Lagesse  4/26 

Adrian R Cisneros  4/27 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR COLUMBIAN YEAR 2018‒2019 

Office Name Phone/Email 

Grand 
Knight 

Bill Na-
horn III 

209-607-1450 

rewcn@aol.com 

Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

VACANT  

Spiritual 
Adviser 

Deacon Dr. 
Ben Joe, 
PharmD 

209-957-1467 

benob1knob@yahoo.com 

Chancellor Freddie 
Vidrio 

209-573-0585 

avdrio1234@yahoo.com 

Warden Wilfred De-
Coite 

209-982-4100 

mauicowboy@aol.com 

Recorder Paul Shane 209--957-3161 

pcshane@pacbell.net 

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros 

209-712-0359 

memoc@att.net 

Lecturer Dennis Raio 209-609-0359 

dennyjoe36@yahoo.com 

Advocate Timothy Yun 408-597-7440 

timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net 

Inside 
Guard 

John Rayray 209-470-7800 

Outside 
Guard 

José Ta-
rango 

209-481-5865 

3-Year 
Trustee 

Emanuel 
Ponte 

209-986-4658 

emanu-
el.ponte@sbcglobal.net 

2-Year 
Trustee 

Bob Pem-
berton 

209-547-9843 

benniecbee@aol.com 

1-Year 
Trustee 

Bob McKay 209-952-1838 

bobmckay@att.net 

Financial 
Secretary 

Kenneth 
Ogella 

209-477-8006 

kogella@comcast.net 

 

District 
Deputy 

Bill Na-
horn III 

209-607-1450 

rewcn@aol.com 

Insurance: 
General 
Agent 

Pablo Con-
treras 

559-270-1765 

pablo.contreras@kofc.org 

 

Events for April 2019 

General Meetings 

Wednesday 10 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Wednesday 24 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Chair Setup @ St. Mary’s HS 
Friday 5 St. Mary’s 

HS 
9:00 PM 

Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday 7 Guadalupe 

Hall 
After the 
7:00 and 
8:45 
Masses 

28th Annual Trivia Bee 
Friday 26 Stockton 

Arena 
5:00 PM 
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